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To:
One Stop Career Center Operators and Welfare Transition Refugee Providers

From:
Denise Daley, Welfare Transition Program Administrator

Cc:
Priscilla Ivey, Quality Assurance Supervisor

Date:
October 1, 2004

Re:
Closing and reopening cases in OSST based on FLORIDA 

A vital component of the career management process is to ensure that To Do's (alerts) in the One Stop Service Tracking System (OSST) are processed timely and appropriately.  Inaccurate and untimely processing has the potential to negatively affect the mandated fifty percent (50%) participation rate requirement.  However, there are occasions when alerts are generated by the FLORIDA system and not transmitted to the OSST as intended.  In such cases, career advisors are authorized to obtain the appropriate FLORIDA screen prints to justify case action although the information has not been received in OSST.  
A.
Reopening Cases

To determine whether a case should be reopened, review the AGPI screen for the appropriate welfare transition program referral code as indicated in the FLORIDA RFDI table TWPW.

Career advisors are authorized to reopen only those cases in which customers are currently receiving cash, by reviewing the AWAA screen.  Please carefully review the sequence number on the AWAA screen for the customer to ensure that cases are not reopened in error.

A copy of the AGPI and the AWAA screens must be placed in the customer’s case file and the OSST Case Notes must be updated, to justify reopening the case.

B.
Closing Cases

To determine whether an open case should be closed, review the AWAA screen to determine if the cash assistance is closed.  A copy of the AWAA screen must be placed in the customer’s case file and the OSST Case Notes updated, to justify closing the case.  

Closure codes are listed in the FLORIDA RFDI table TSRC.

If you have any questions, please contact me at (305) 594-7615, ext. 233.


